MILITARY OPT OUT

Current procedures to inform parents:  (These procedures were developed by a committee.)
· Notice to opt out is published in the Student-Family Handbook which goes out to all students in the district.

· Some principals put this information in their school handbook which would go to all students in their school.

· Press releases are done several times per year through Public Affairs.

· A form was developed and is present in guidance offices in high schools.

.

Our goal is to inform parents of their rights.  Several concerned parents/community members feel that the above is not enough to inform parents.

Proposed additional method to inform parents for the 2007-2008 school year and thereafter:
· The ability to opt out would be placed on the New and Returning Student Registration Form.  The form will be developed in the Spring of 2007 for use next school year.  
Draft wording for the New and Returning Student Registration Form: The NCLB Act of 2001 requires that school districts provide military recruiters access to the names, addresses and phone numbers of high school students.  Parents have a right to “Opt Out” from having this information sent out.  If you do not want your child’s information released to the military, sign below.  Although we accept the opt out any time during the year, sending it in the first 10 days of the school year will ensure that no information is sent out this school year.
· The notice to opt out will still appear in the Student-Family Handbook.

· Some schools will continue to place this notice in their school handbook.

